
Present: 
Cllr. Fidelis Doherty, Cathaoirleach


Cllrs. M. O’Neill, E. Aylward, P. Dunphy and T. Breathnach
In attendance:  B. Tyrrell, Meetings Administrator, I. Gardner, Area Engineer and O. Bannon, Staff Officer
Apologies:
Sean McKeown, Director of Service and Cllr. Ger Frisby

1. Confirmation of Minutes
MDP Meeting 4th April – Proposed by Cllr. Aylward, seconded by Cllr. Dunphy
Matters Arising
Congratulations – Cllr. O’Neill wished to extend congratulations to the local Flynn family on the achievement of Harry and Molly Flynn at the recent People of the Year awards.  Cllr. Dunphy agreed it was a great honour for the family and a fantastic occasion.

24/7 Cardiac Care for UHW – Cllr. Dunphy asked if there had been any response from Minister Simon Harris regarding request for meeting with regional representatives.  B. Tyrrell confirmed no response had yet been received and agreed to follow up the matter.

Granny Civic Amenity Site – Cllr. Doherty reminded members that the launch of the Granny Civic Amenity Site would take place on Friday, 4th May at 10.30am.

Condolences – Cllr. Doherty wished to extend sympathy to Cllr. Eamon Aylward and the family of his cousin Eoin Doyle, who recently passed away.
2. Consideration of Reports and Recommendations 

(a) Update on Unfinished Estates
Annette Fitzpatrick was in attendance for this item and circulated a report showing the list of unfinished estates in the Piltown Municipal District.  She outlined details on the current status, progress to-date and outstanding issues in relation to each estate and responded to any questions raised by members in relation to individual estates and procedures.
Cllr. Dunphy asked if it was possible to get a list of outstanding works to be carried out within each estate.  A. Fitzpatrick agreed to provide an overview to members of proposed works.

Cllr. O’Neill asked for information on the taking in charge procedure, it was agreed to circulate this information to members.

Cllr. Breathnach again referred to a motion he had previously submitted, that where difficulties arose with the developer, then the local authority could initiate the taking in charge process.  B. Tyrrell advised that this would require a change in legislation.  It was agreed that this matter would be followed up.

The members wished to acknowledge the huge volume of work undertaken in relation to unfinished estates and thanked both Anne Maria Walsh and Annette Fitzpatrick for their work in this regard.  Cllr. Doherty thanked Annette for her attendance and she withdrew from the meeting.

(b) Roadworks Update

Report was circulated by I. Gardner outlining works completed since the last meeting.
The following was raised and discussed:-
Cllr. Doherty requested update on the weighbridge at Glenmore – I. Gardner to follow up with Road Design.  Cllr. Doherty also conveyed her thanks for works at Garrandarragh.

Cllr. O’Neill enquired about the erection of 30km/h signs in housing estates and in particular at Blackthorn Hills estate.  I. Gardner advised that as far as he was aware, signage had been erected in all estates taken in charge, however he would check this matter.
Cllr. Aylward asked about speed limit signs on the R704 which was 60km/h, but as you exit the M9 is still 50km/h.  I. Gardner advised that the motorway contractor is responsible for changing signage off the motorway and also advised that repeater signs had been ordered.
Cllr. Aylward asked if LIS offers made had been accepted, I. Gardner confirmed both offers had been accepted.

Cllr. Dunphy commented on the amount of potholes and condition of roads after the prolonged period of bad weather and asked if the Council could write to the Department requesting that additional funding be made available to deal with same.
Cllr. Breathnach was disappointed to note that awareness training was required for all staff due to the negative reactions from the public to Council staff while working on the public road and wished to acknowledge the work and efforts of staff during recent severe weather.  He also wished to compliment the works which had recently taken place at Smartscastle.

Cllr. Doherty asked about joint meeting with New Ross and if same had been agreed for Friday, 11th May after the New Ross Bypass site visit.  B. Tyrrell confirmed that no joint meeting had yet been arranged.
(c) Albatross Site – Current Position
B. Tyrrell circulated copy of planning report in relation to planning permission sought to demolish buildings and to clear the site of the old Albatross factory at Rosbercon, New Ross.  This was noted.  Cllr. Doherty again pointed out the need to arrange joint meeting with New Ross MD to discuss this and other matters of urgency in the area.

Cllr. O’Neill welcomed the clearing of this site and asked about the provision of reports on ground water.  B. Tyrrell confirmed that all environmental issues were addressed during the planning process and further information submitted had been thoroughly investigated.

3. Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Order or Resolution of the Municipal District Members for transaction at such meetings
(a) Fix date for Annual Meeting

It was agreed to hold the Annual Meeting on Wednesday, 6th June at 9.30am, prior to the Monthly Meeting.

(b) Calendar of Meetings for 2018

B. Tyrrell circulated details of agreed dates for joint meetings with Tramore & Waterford City West Electoral Area.  Following discussion, it was agreed that meetings with Waterford would continue to be held on a quarterly basis, with 2 to 3 meetings annually being held with both Carrick-on-Suir and New Ross Municipal Districts.  
It was agreed that priority would be given to arranging a joint meeting with New Ross MD to discuss the naming of the bridge and other urgent matters – items for Agenda to be forwarded to B. Tyrrell.
4. Other Business set forth in the Notice convening the meeting
5. Notices of Motion

6. Correspondence
7. AOB
Additional items discussed as follows:-
Discussion document re Bridge naming process 
B. Tyrrell circulated document setting out the process, including a draft of the proposed public notice to be published by both Wexford and Kilkenny Local Authorities in the coming weeks, which allows for submissions to be made by the public by Friday, 6th July.
Mullinavat Playground

B. Tyrrell circulated details and copy of the making of a vesting order for members’ information with regard to the Mullinavat Playground.  Cllr. Aylward wished to thank the Council for work on this project and sorting issues which arose during the process, he noted that a contractor had been appointed to carry out works and it would be a great addition to the area when complete.  Cllr. O’Neill wished to congratulate the local community group on what they had achieved, showing great community spirit and she wished them luck with the project.

Motion
Cllr. O’Neill asked the members for support in relation to her motion submitted for the next Council meeting to make the new Park & Playground in Ferrybank the first herbicide free area in County Kilkenny.

Items raised by Members:-

Cllr. Aylward

· Wished Vicky Phelan all the best with her ongoing battle and wished to acknowledge her courage and bravery, the huge service she had done for the woman of the Country and he asked that a letter be written to Ms. Phelan.  All the members wished to be associated with Cllr. Aylwards comments and it was agreed that a letter be sent to Ms. Phelan on behalf of the Piltown Members.
Cllr. O’Neill

· Raised issue arising at the Mountain Grove Woods area and advised that a public meeting would take place in Piltown Community Hall at 7pm on 17th May to discuss issues.

This concluded the business of the meeting.
Signed:___________________________

Dated:__________________



Cathaoirleach

Minutes of Municipal District of Piltown Meeting held Wednesday, 2nd May, 2018 at 10.00am in the Ferrybank Area Office








